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A Tradition of Excellence 

COMING UP… 
 
Tuesday 11 May—Thursday 13 May 
- Years 3 & 5 NAPLAN 
 
Thursday 6 May 
- Infants Campus Mother’s Day Stalls 
 
Friday 7 May 
- Primary Campus Mother’s Day Stalls 

Bookclub Issue 3 is now available online and through cash 
payments. 

All cash orders are due back to the library by 
Friday the 7th May, Week 3.  

Year 6 recently received their Year 6 shirts and the leaders of our school look fantastic!  
This week, Year 6 had the opportunity to wear their shirts whilst on a leadership excursion.  Students walked down to 
Memorial Park, ate lunch together and then participated in a range of games and activities which developed their 
leadership skills.  Students then walked to the Clarence Regional Library to listen to a presentation by renowned 
author, Leigh Hobbs.  Students listened to Leigh’s stories about illustrating characters for his picture books and then 
students got to create their very own character. 
There were several members of the public and also staff at the Library who praised Year 6 for their positive and 
mature conduct throughout the excursion.  Thanks must go to the Clarence Regional Library for hosting such a great 
event and we congratulate all our Year 6 students for being wonderful representatives of Grafton Public School!  

Mother’s Day Stalls 
Next week on Thursday 6th and Friday 7th May, the P & C will be running 
Mothers Day Stalls so our students have the chance to buy something for 
their mum.  Students in every class will have the opportunity to buy from the 
stall (generally one or two things each).  The lovely gifts available range in 
price from $1 to $10.  These little gifts include things like candles, 
notebooks, mugs, pens, photo frames and lots lots more.  If you wish for 
your child to buy a small gift please send along an appropriate amount of 
money on their designated day.  As with most “shops” these days, we ask 
that the children please bring their own shopping bag.  
All classes at the Infants Campus will visit the stalls on Thursday 6th May, 
whilst classes at the Primary Campus can buy on Friday 7th May. The P & 
C are seeking helpers for the stalls. If you can spare any time on either the 
Thursday or Friday, please let the office know and they will pass on your 
details to the P & C committee. 

http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/calendar.html
http://www.graftonpublicschool.com.au/


Good Mood Food 

Congratulation to Romey, 
Mason , Daniel, Keira, 

Damien, Ashleigh and 
Chelsea for these entries 

receiving 
Highly Commended in  the 

2021 Grafton Show. 
Great work! 

On Wednesday, six students 
from Grafton Public School 

tried out for the 
next level in netball. 

Congratulations to Bridget, 
Paige, Savannah and Madison 

who were  selected in the 
Clarence District Netball 

team. 
Well done girls! 

Congratulations to Jesse 
Martin who was selected for 

the next level in rugby league.  
Good on you Jesse! 

Earlier this week, Toby, Jeremy and 
Madison travelled to Coffs Harbour 
to try out for selection in the North 
Coast Football (Soccer) teams. All 

three players  were unlucky but had 
a great day, playing exceptionally 

well.  

Year 6 Leadership Day and 
Library Visit 



It is with a touch of sadness that we have been informed that we will be losing our dance 
teacher, Miss Jocey in the not too distant future. As a school community, we are sad to see 
such a capable and positive teacher leaving us.  
Miss Jocey has been terrific. The rapport she has established with both staff and students has 
been a testament to her inspirational attitude and commitment. Our students have had a real 
connection with her. 
We hope Miss Jocey has enjoyed her time with us as much as we have enjoyed our time with 
her. On behalf of the staff and students, particularly the Performing Arts crew, we wish her all 
the very best as she heads off on her very positive life journey.  
 
Tim Keogh—Performing Arts Coordinator  

SEEKING A DANCE INSTRUCTOR 
 

We are currently seeking a dance instructor to take on the role of Dance Instructor at Grafton Public School. This position will 
involve choreographing and running rehearsals for our Junior and Senior Ensembles and is for approximately 3 hours per week. 
The age range of students is from 8-12 years of age. Members of the ensemble were chosen by audition. 
 
Rehearsals are on Friday mornings. Both ensembles have a GPS teacher that carries out the role of Manager. These very 
dedicated teachers will support the dance instructor logistically and will help with the organisation of the ensembles. 
Dance at GPS is about fun, passion, team work and the rewards of working hard and receiving the satisfaction that these 
elements bring. 
 
Both ensembles are performance based. There are a number of school and community events that allow the students to showcase 
their talents and passion. 
 
We have chosen to focus on jazz and contemporary dance styles, with an emphasis on choreography that is innovative, age 
appropriate and dynamic. Repertoire is driven by the passion of the dance instructor but, generally we ask that a conversation 
regarding choices involves the Ensemble Manager. 
 
What kind of person are we looking for?  
We are looking for an inspirational, dynamic role model for our students. We are looking for a person who is passionate about 
what they do. The person we seek, must understand that at Grafton Public School, the journey is as important as the destination. 
We are also looking for a team member. In a dynamic school, there is a need for flexibility and an understanding that you will an 
integral part of a life journey for each and every one of our students.  
 
Benefits and perks:  
You will always be greeted by excited smiling children who can't wait to dance with you! We encourage you to adapt your own 
creative and imaginative ideas as they will help maintain and develop a very positive environment for our students who have a 
real love of dance. Rates of pay will be in line with the Crown Employees SLSO Award.  
 
Skills and experience:  
There are a number of requirements including a current Working with Children Check. There will be some online training 
courses, which are mandatory for all DET employees, that we will discuss with the successful applicant. 
Experience at running group dance rehearsals is a requirement. We also seek a person that has a demonstrated love of, and 
commitment to dance.  
 
Applications for the position:  
Applications can be forward to grafton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au Attention Tim Keogh  
 
As a guide, you may like to include:  
• Some information about yourself, your aspirations and the things that you are passionate about.  
• A statement outlining the experience and skills that the applicant possesses in the field of dance.  
• Information regarding dance teaching experience, particularly with primary aged students.  
• Your vision for an ensemble and its development.  
• Any supporting information, including referees that will help us get to know you as a person.  
• Employment history (not necessarily dance related).  
 
Selection Process:  
Written applications will be considered by a panel made up of the Performing Arts team. It is as important that the successful 
applicant has the opportunity to get to know our team. They must be as happy to choose us, as we are to choose them. With that 
in mind, there will be a very informal interview. This will include a short dance rehearsal with a small number of students. We 
would like you to teach a short choreographed piece of your choice. We do not want this to be an arduous experience. It will 
give the short listed applicants a chance to get a feel for the program, the skill set of the students and an idea of the school 
environment that they may be working in.  
For any further information, you may contact Tim Keogh, our Performing Arts Coordinator by email: 
timothy.keogh@det.nsw.edu.au or by phoning the school on 66421000.  
Further information:  
Due to COVID restrictions, we have not had many posts on our Facebook site involving our Performing Arts ensembles. We did 
however post a link to a closed concert we filmed mid last year. It features our dance ensembles. 
The link is https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hvy7UeuMhj8  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hvy7UeuMhj8&fbclid=IwAR1OdkWBGVIT-T00-Qk9qAtt3KpVUMAeuzhrmGTsEHSRq7rVNB5QM5SRfVw


Reminders 

Our canteen on both campuses will no longer be open on Mondays and Tuesdays.  Tuckshop for the 
infants campus will now be on Wednesdays . 

School Banking—A fun, interactive and engaging way to develop good saving habits.  Don’t forget 

our school banking day is Tuesday.  Each week, bank books need to be handed to the classroom 

teachers for collection and they will be returned at the end of the day. 

OBSTACOOL POSTPONED 
We have had to postpone our Ninja Warrior Obstacool Course for a second time.  The weather forecast wasn’t in 
our favour today and the Obstacool company decided it would be unsafe to proceed if we had the rainfall that was 
forecast.  The school is working with the company to set a new date in the next few weeks.  The canteen will keep 
any money paid for sausage sizzles for the next date of the Ninja Warrior Course. 
 

We will keep you posted. 

The next P & C meeting will be on Tuesday the 11th of May at 6.30pm in our library. 
All welcome, please come along! 

2021 GPS P&C Mums Retreat 
It is time to start the countdown to the 2021 GPS P&C Mums Retreat which will be held 19-21 
November 2021. Hopefully the pandemic will be well under control by then and we can enjoy a 
weekend away. 
The bus leaves at 9am on Friday morning 19/11/21. We stay for 2 nights at the Bel-Air Resort at 
Broadbeach. You can shop, swim, relax, enjoy a beverage or two, gossip, sleep.....whatever you wish to 
do for the weekend. The bus will be a shopping taxi but you may choose to just hang at the resort for 
some "me time". We return to Grafton around 8pm on Sunday night 21/11/21. 
Cost will be $250 each which covers bus and accommodation. 
Rooms are 2 bedroom units so groups must be limited to maximum of 5. 
If you would like to book a seat on the bus, let Miss Karen know by the end of May. 

Friday 7 May 



The application process for Year 5 opportunity class placement for entry in 2022 has begun. 
Important dates in the application process are as follows:   
  
Tuesday 20 April 2021: Online applications opens   
  
Friday 7 May 2021: Online applications closes (Parents and carers must apply by the due date.)  
  
Tuesday 11 May 2021: Principals' processing site opens   
  
Friday 28 May 2021: Principals' processing site closes  
  
Wednesday 21 July 2021: Opportunity Class Placement Test  
  
Parents and carers must apply online between Tuesday 20 April and Friday 7 May 2021 at:   
  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 
 
For more information or a copy of the form, please contact the school. 

Year 5 Opportunity Class 2022—information 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5


Community Notices 




